
 
 

Notice 

All AT&T and BellSouth marks contained herein and as set forth in the trademarks and service marks section of the BellSouth Tariff or Guidebook 
are owned by AT&T Intellectual Property. 

 

 

Notification Type: Changes In Existing Service 

Jurisdiction: ALABAMA 

Notice Date: 05/15/2024 

Package Number: AL-24-0020 

Service Name: TDM to IP Conversion -  Retired Copper Facilities 

Tariff /Guidebook Sections: GEGB A002, PLGB B002 

Expected Issue Date: 05/15/2024 

Expected Effective Date: 06/30/2024 

Descriptive Narrative: 
BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T Alabama intends to retire 

copper facilities serving distribution areas (DA), identified in the impacted 

address attachment, in the following wire centers:  Alexander City 

(ALCYALMT), Albertville (ALVLALMA), Athens (ATHNALMA), Auburn 

(AUBNALMA), Cahaba Heights (BRHMALCH), Bucksville (BSMRALBU), 

Bessemer (BSMRALMA), Calera (CALRALMA), Chelsea (CHLSALMA), 

Eufala (EUFLALMA), Hillside (GDSDALHS), Gardendale (GRDLALNM), 

Gurley (GRLYALMA), Hartselle (HRTSALNM), Dalraida (MTGMALDA), 

Millbrook (MTGMALMB), Opelika (OPLKALMT), and Prattville 

(PRVLALMA).  No customers are currently served by these copper facilities, so 

this action will have no impact on customers. 

 

AT&T Alabama plans to continue providing service to these DAs over existing 

Gigabit Passive Optical Network/Fiber-to-the-Premises (GPON/FTTP) and retire 

the copper facilities. 

 

After implementation of the planned changes, only fiber-based services will be 

available in these DAs.  AT&T Alabama records indicate there are no working 

circuits, including competitive carrier circuits, on the copper facilities in these 

DAs. 

 

 


